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Police band visits Sopapera community in North Guadalcanal  

Police Brass Band of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) have participated in 

community engagement, providing music and entertainment during the consecration of 

Transfiguration Church at Sapapera village, North Guadalcanal on 6 August 2023. 

Over hundreds of people from surrounding communities have also attended the event and 

enjoyed the great performance the police band put on in their efforts to build safer 

communities.  

Police band have been participating and involving in community engagement activities 

fostering and building relationship with communities through music over the past months.  

Assistant Commissioner National Operations Evelyn Thugea says, “Music has the power 

to unite and strengthen relationships between police and the community as witnessed and 

felt during the band visitation.”  

Community engagement by the police band have not only bring positive light to the 

communities but also to the band members who have had the opportunity to enjoy the 

activities during their visitations.  

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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